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A Report on Good Governance Week Celebrations 

on 23.12.2021 at Institute of Forest Biodiversity 

(IFB), Hyderabad. 

The Institute of Forest Biodiversity organized a half-day awareness program on Good 

Governance Week at IFB-Campus, Hyderabad on 23.12.2021. A total of 27 Officers/ 

Scientists and Technical staff participated.  

Good Governance Week is celebrated from 20-26th December 2021 as part of the Azadi 

Ka Amrit Mahotsav celebration. The theme of Good Governance Week is “Prashasan Gaon 

Ki Aur” which will be celebrated as part of the 75th ‘Azadi Ka Amrit Mahotsav’ celebration. 

The campaign that aims to redress public grievances and improve service delivery is being 

held in all districts, states, and Union Territories.  

As a part of the “Good Governance Week” celebration, a brief warm welcome address 

was given by Shri E. Venkat Reddy, IFS, Head Extension Division, followed by address the 

Chief Guest Shri P. Janakiram, Program Manager, Centre for Good Governance (CGG), 

Hyderabad. The Head Extension spoke about the importance of Good Governance Week, 

Adopting good governance systems and practices in India, etc.  

 

  



 

 

After that, Chief Guest Shri P. Janakiram, Program Manager, Centre for Good 

Governance (CGG), Hyderabad has gave a brief introduction about CGG, its purpose and their 

works and contributions towards implementing the Good Governance practices in various 

Govt. departments. He also gave a brief presentation on the topic “Good Governance A Key 

Success”.  

The outline of the presentation made by the speaker was as below:  

 History and introduction of Governance 

 Governance and Management  

 Process steps of Good Governance  

 Constituents of Good Governance 

 Detailed components in Good Governance 

 Critical Contributors for Good Governance 

 Advantages of Good Governance and examples 

The presentation was followed by a discussion session; Shri P. Janakiram has also 

clarified the queries raised by the participants.  

The training programme was concluded with a vote of thanks by Shri Kavi Sidharthan, 

Scientist-B, IFB, extending thanks to the Director, IFB, Head Extension, Chief Guest from 

CGG, Hyderabad and participants for the kind support in organizing the fruitful awareness 

programme.  

The overall programme was coordinated by Shri. E. Manikanta Reddy, Technician and 

Shri Varun Singh, Technician, Extension Division, IFB, Hyderabad. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Glimpses of the program 

  

 
 

 

 
 

 

  


